Mary Bartlett, Vice President, and Membership Chairman
American Legion Auxiliary
May/June Mailing

For the first time in my time in the Auxiliary, we have a wonderful chance to be a
goal department.

Today, Wednesday, April 27th we have 72 goal or goal plus units. We are
celebrating all those units that pushed for membership. Thank you so much to each
member that decided to renew or become a new member this year. Please give that
extra push for membership and let's bring in those 67 members. | sure hope they
have our seats in National reserved already.

We are also celebrating those 5 districts that are goal. Thank you to the
District Presidents that called, emailed, and traveled to help collect membership.

Division 1 is Goal! Division 2 is at 97.49% and | expect they will become goal
very soon. Division 3 is at 96.47% and | expect they will be goal before long.

When we began this journey back in July 2021, | wanted so much for our
department to be goal and each of you heard and caught the Sunflower fever. Thank
youll

| have been blessed beyond measure with all that you are willing to help
within the membership program. We have had some fun along the way. | have
managed to make more friends across our state and for that, | will be forever
grateful.

| have spoken with members across our state and tried to answer your
questions. | have become friends with that program ALAMIS. | love that when you
call, I can look up your members and their status.

This has been a year | will never forget, and you are the reason! Thank you
again for all you do for our veterans, active-duty military, our children and youth,
and the huge contribution you make in your communities,

This is the last bi-monthly mailing as your Vice President Membership
Chairman and I'm already looking forward to the next adventure with you all.

Mary Bartlett





